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Information Request: 1.1
1. In your view, without the caribou mitigations proposed by the GNWT, might the proposed development have a significant adverse impact on caribou?  Please explain.

2. In your opinion, were your views adequately reflected in the results of the Preliminary Screening?  Please explain.  

Response
1. The Sahtu Renewable Resources Board (SRRB) made the following recommendations on May 11/07 to the Sahtu Land & Water Board (SLWB) regarding Hunter Bay Resources’ proposed exploration: The Bluenose-East herd migrates to the east arm of Great Bear Lake in the fall for the rutting season.  Hunter Bay Resources is proposing to operate in the area from May-October each season, potentially interrupting the caribou’s seasonal activity, especially rutting behaviour. Specific precautions should be incorporated into a wildlife protection plan including: temporary suspension of operations when caribou/grizzly bear are observed within 500m of any work/camp site, aircraft avoidance of low flying over wildlife and maintenance of a minimum altitude of 650 m during point to point travel, immediate notification of any wildlife mortalities to wildlife management agencies such as the SRRB and the Wildlife Division of the GNWT, Department of Environment and Natural Resources, etc.  
The SRRB considers these measures, in addition to GNWT’s proposed measures, necessary to prevent impact on caribou.

2. The SRRB relies on the SLWB to make appropriate decisions on land and water resources in the Sahtu Settlement Area.  Although the preliminary screening outlines general mitigation measures for wildlife (i.e. page 6: “If the wildlife manager sees that there is a disturbance to the surrounding wildlife, such as migrating caribou, the operating schedule will be adjusted accordingly.”), the SRRB considers the specific recommendations listed above necessary to prevent impact on caribou. 
Information Request: 1.2
1. In your view, have your concerns regarding consultation by the developer been adequately addressed?  Please explain.

2. In your view, have your concerns regarding proposed development locations within a potential protected area (Edaiila/ Caribou Point) and a proposed conservation zone been adequately addressed?  Please explain.

Response
1. It is the SRRB’s understanding that a meeting was held with the Deline Renewable Resources Council on June 28/07, in addition to a community consultation held on July 4/07, to discuss the camp location and any other concerns.  The SRRB were unable to attend either meeting due to short notice. 
2. The SRRB recommended that the 11 sites identified in the Traditional Knowledge in the land use permit application should be specifically indicated on a map and made known to all employees to avoid these areas.  It is the SRRB’s understanding that limited activity is proposed on the islands southeast of Caribou Point.  The SRRB recommends these areas should be avoided during key seasonal migration activity of the Bluenose East caribou herd.  Although the wildlife mitigation measures listed in the preliminary screening addresses this concern, the SRRB recommends additional specific conditions as stated in the SRRB’s letter to the SLWB on May 11/07 (see Response 2 to Information Request 1.1 above).  
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